Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3^{RD} ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041353

INSTALL NO LEFT TURN ON NORTH WARREN AVENUE

AT EAST BRADY STREET NORTHBOUND

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: $\frac{3^{\text{RD}}}{3^{\text{RD}}}$ ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041353 INSTALL NO TURN ON RED ON EAST BRADY STREET

AT NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE

IN ALL DIRECTIONS

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041353

REMOVE MANDATORY TURN LANE ON

WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT

NORTH HAWLEY ROAD WESTBOUND

Dear Alderman Murphy:

As part of our on-going effort to verify field traffic control sign installation with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the above-captioned traffic control restriction are not present in the field. We believe that the restriction is no longer needed and recommend that the ordinance be repealed. The change we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10th ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041353

REMOVE MANDATORY TURN LANE ON WEST WASHINGTON BOULEVARD AT NORTH 60^{TH} STREET WESTBOUND

Dear Alderman Murphy:

As part of our on-going effort to verify field traffic control sign installation with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the above-captioned traffic control restriction are not present in the field. We believe that the restriction is no longer needed and recommend that the ordinance be repealed. The change we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Tony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANCI DISTRICT – FILE #041353

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR

WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON SOUTH WHITNALL AVENUE FROM

EAST OHIO AVENUE TO EAST HOLT AVENUE

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the March 3, 2005 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041353 SUBJECT:

PROHIBITION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING

WEST CROSSWALK AT WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE AND NORTH 10^{TH} STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

In conjunction with the installation of the traffic signal at the above intersection, the above-captioned traffic control restriction is needed, due to the unusual closeness of a driveway to the corner and the vehicle turn movements of the intersection. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above-captioned traffic control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage,

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer